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2022 Grey Cup and 2023 Quebec Carnival Council Representatives 
 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

This briefing provides information about the selection of Council’s representatives to attend the  

2022 Grey Cup and the 2023 Quebec Carnival. 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

The Councillors’ Budgets and Expenses Bylaw (“the Bylaw”) provides that Councillors may 

attend the Grey Cup and Quebec Carnival. Historically, two Councillors have been selected to 

attend each event. 

The Bylaw allows: 

 For the Grey Cup (2022 November 20, Regina) - up to five nights of accommodation. 
The Bylaw’s allowance for out of town travel costs does not include a ticket to the game 
and, if such a ticket is purchased, it cannot be charged to The City. 

 For the Quebec Carnival (2023 February 3-12, Quebec City) - up to four nights of 
accommodation. 

 

Effective 2021, the selection of Council Representatives to attend these events is conducted by 

the City Clerk’s Office by random draw from amongst Councillors who express interest in 

attending. 

The Representatives for the 2023 Quebec Carnival are as follows: 

1. Councillor Mian 
2. Councillor Penner 

 
After an initial request for expression of interest to attend the 2022 Grey Cup, two Councillors 

were selected. One of the Councillors subsequently withdrew their expression of interest. No 

responses were received after another request for expression of interest was made. The 

Representative for the 2022 Grey Cup is as follows: 

1. Councillor McLean 
 

 

 

 


